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September 2019 

Dear Friends,  
At the end of the month we will begin to focus our attention on Stewardship, 

specifically on the giving of our treasure. The fall stewardship campaign in 

churches is as predictable as the return of college football, and, as much as 

Episcopalians appreciate predictability, it is a bit of a shame that our minds 

and our hearts tend to focus on stewardship only at this time of year.  

 

The word stewardship is one that we really need to take some time with be-

cause it is an important aspect of who we are. Stewardship is defined (by 

Google) as òthe job of supervising or taking care of something.ó  Stewardship is 

not defined as the amount of money that you pledge to give to your church 

after you have paid all your bills. If we remember that everything we have has 

been gifted to us by God, then we understand that we are merely stewards, or 

caretakers, of everything that God has given.  

 

We are asked to give back to God out of what we have been given, and the 

standard that has been set in Scripture is the tithe, which is 10%. It seems a 

bit odd that we are only asked to give back 10% to God when we are asked to 

tip servers 20%. And still many of us do not come close to that goal of even 
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10%. When Tom and I married we made the decision to tithe and we have not regretted that decision even once. We have 

been blessed by God and are happy to give back  a minimum of 10% out of our gifts. 

 

Sometimes folks get into deep weeds trying to determine what portion of their income should be tithed. òIs that before or after 

taxes?ó is the most common question and my answer is, that is between you and God. It really doesnõt matter what standard 

you choose to determine your level of giving but you should set a standard percent and try to increase it gradually until you 

reach the level of the tithe.  

 

Giving is not really about paying the bills; itõs about responding generously because we have first been given so much. We are 

people who were created to give, and we find that when we give generously, we feel much better about ourselves. I invite you 

to consider your blessings and give accordingly. 

 

Godõs peace, 

Lee+  
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The Vestry met August 27, 2019.  The following were items of note: 

¶ Urban partnership picnic is scheduled for October 12th at 4:30 p.m. in the Garden of Goodness.  Everyone is invited.  

Bring a dish in a disposable container.  Musicians will perform, and there will be activities for all ages. 

¶ The Diocese Pilgrimage to the Civil Rights Monument in Montgomery will be March 29 through April 24.  

¶ Calvaryõs Well is needing more help as the need has increased substantially.  

¶ Jordan Williams is working as Sunday school leader for our children and youth part time. 

¶ Britt Shelton has been recording services and preparing You tube videos. 

¶ A bequest to Calvary was received from Frannie Lewis. 

¶ For the month of August revenues were $38,237.34 ($28,000 being investment income).  Expenses were $35,423.19.  

Net operating revenue/expense was ($2,814.15). The year-to-date actual revenues were $394,650.12.  YTD actual ex-

penses were $363,631.78.  YTD net operating revenue/expense was $31,018.34.   

¶ The plastering is complete, and a paint color has been chosen.  

¶ Communications/Connection Program is looking for new members and asks for volunteers.    
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